
Ottawa County Board of Commissioners                    8:00 a.m. 

July 2, 2007                                                  Regular Session                          

                                                                                                       
 

 
 

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Harold 

McCullick, Commissioner Kathy M Luthi, Commissioner Ray McGavran, and County 

Clerk Mary Arganbright. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Luthi.     

 

The official minutes of June 25, 2007, were read, approved, and signed. 

 

David and Matt Atkinson, Lakeview, talked to the commissioners about extending the 

free dump at the landfill for the lake area.   

 

Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, discussed legal issues. 

 

Commissioner McCullick moved to appoint Rosemary Neaderhiser to the 28
th

 Judicial 

District Community Corrections Adult and Juvenile Advisory Board to replace Scott 

Ausherman.  Commissioner McGavran seconded.  Motion carried.  

 

Janice Davidson, Emergency Management, gave the board some donation slips for the 

emergency relief fund.  Janice brought up the 2008 Cooperative Agreement Program 

Submission for Kansas Emergency Management for the commissioners to sign.  The 

group discussed tornado related items.     

 

John Copple, Highway Administrator, gave the commissioners a report of the tire 

cleanup, which was 98.53 ton collected.  John said he sent out quotes for site closure of 

the tornado waste disposal.  John gave the board a change order #4 from KDOT on the 

Rainbow Bridge for seed cover, and the Notice of acceptance accepting that the bridge 

project is completed.  The commissioners signed both letters.   

 

Sara Hodges, Ottawa County Health Planning Commission, brought in the tax credit 

information on the dental project.  She reported they have been rewarded the full 

amount.   

 

Keith Coleman, Undersheriff, gave prisoner count of 39.   

 

Dave Wallace, Minneapolis, came in and requested an exemption on landfill charges for 

the Baptist Church. 

  

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 11:35 a.m.   


